Item: 17810 - Library and Archives Canada

## Item: 17810

**Title:** Air defence requirements; Arrow aircraft.

**Meeting Date:** 1958-12-22

Reference: RG2, Privy Council Office, Series A-5-a, Volume 1899 Access Code: 90

Item Number: 17810

http://www.bac-lac.gc.ca/eng/discover/politics-government/cabinet-conclusions/Pages/item.aspx?IdNumber=17810

## Air defence requirements: Arrow aircraft: (Previous reference Dec. 2)

24. The Prime Minister said he had been shocked at the statement Air Marshal Slemon had made about the Arrow. It was not a question of whether Slemon's remarks had been misinterpreted or not but whether he should have made a statement of that kind at all. Avro had put on a tremendous publicity campaign and this played right into their hands. If the government decided to continue development it would be accused of giving in to a powerful lobby. Pressure was coming from other sources in Ontario too. Even if he thought the decision reached last September was wrong, he was determined, because of what had happened since, to adhere firmly to it. The future of the CF-105 would have to be discussed before Parliament opened.

25. The Minister of National Defence pointed out that it was still his understanding that development would be terminated by March 3lst. In Paris, the U.S. Secretary of Defence had made it quite clear that the U.S. was not interested in the CF-105, even if it were equipped with the MAl fire control system and the Falcon missile. The U.S. had now decided not to proceed with the development of any new interceptor aircraft except for the 108 which was years in the future. This was a long range aircraft of advanced design to be employed from bases in Alaska and Greenland. This U.S. decision would strengthen the government's position in deciding to abandon the CF-105.

26. The Cabinet noted the reports of the Prime Minister and the Minister of National Defence on the situation regarding the CF-105 and agreed that a decision be reached on the aircraft's future before Parliament re-opened.

## Proposed request for withdrawal of Soviet Assistant Military Attache (Previous reference Dec. 16)

27. The Secretary of State for External Affairs again reviewed briefly the activities of the Assistant Military Attache of the Soviet Union. He thought the government should ask to have the man withdrawn.

28. During the discussion the arguments for and against taking action were again considered. It seemed that whatever was done would not affect the current trade negotiations, with the U.S.S.R. It might be advisable, however, to defer a decision until after Christmas.

29. The Cabinet agreed that unless new arguments were submitted by the following week against doing so, the Soviet authorities be requested to recall the Assistant Military Attache for engaging in activities not in keeping with his diplomatic status.